SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

COTTONWOOD COUNTRY CLUB

ROOM M1

MARCH 12TH, 2013

PRESENT: Linda Caton, Bud Jenssen, Sandy Pallett, Sue Youngblood, Michael Carter, Jim Nielsen, Howard Hummel, and Kathy Jones - Treasurer
APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY 21, 2013 MINUTES: A motion to accept the minutes was made by Bud and seconded by Howard. Motion carried.
NO TREASURER’S REPORT.

DEBRIEF “DEARLY BELOVED” SPRING PLAY: The board gave kudos to Howard for another SLCT successful play coming on the heels of Sandy’s successful fall play preceded by Linda’s successful summer play. 
Howard devoted his input toward several pressing issues that a director has to contend with in putting on an SLCT performance. He pointed out the challenges in scheduling rehearsal times at Cottonwood and the need for Cottonwood to interface with a director on a weekly basis so that both parties understand their respective needs. Publicity and time lines were other topics that came up for discussion. Load in and strike came up reflecting the need for help requiring physical labor that SLCT is lacking. Many other issues such as missing storage keys, lights, and curtains came up for discussion. Howard suggested an electronic “reader board”. Jim suggested website information. The need to be in direct contact with volunteer help with play productions was discussed. The need for ticket sales leaders was another topic of conversation. Set design calling for volunteers with carpentry skills and problem solvers along with volunteer doers was discussed. Sandy suggested that future “Splash” articles should solicit volunteers with opportunities where they can lend their skills to help SLCT. Lighting came up in discussion that reflected conflicts and personalities that the board needs to contend with. Dave Stevens name came up as a possible tech coordinator. Lighting workshops offered by “Clearwing” came up as a possible solution to our lighting issues. Make-up was another issue. The need to sell tickets in all the communities arose. Out sourcing printing of tickets and flyers was discussed along with the expense in offering cookies to play patrons was discussed. Possibly reducing the house size to increase demand was another topic. Comp tickets came up for discussion. 

SUMMER PRODUCTION:  There are numerous issues concerning the summer production that were discussed. The board agreed that the best approach is to invite the three directors to the next board meeting to discuss issues such as coordination of auditions, rehearsal scheduling, set design, set up and strike as well as present them with important issues that will arise with this type of venue. Linda will serve as a resource but not oversee the production. There are too many unanswered questions that arise with a production that calls for three directors each doing a one-act play with overlapping time schedules, etc. Inviting them to a board meeting to expose them to the many issues is the agreed upon approach allowing the three directors to air their concerns and to allow the board to air its concerns.
READING COMMITTEE: The board discussed the need to have a process that allows for committee selection and appoint an annually appointed chairperson with a board member liaison. Sandy made the motion that the board should select the reading committee and a volunteer to chair the committee. Michael seconded the motion. Motion carried.
ELECTIONS: Bud addressed the election process that will occur at the next board meeting scheduled for March 14th, 2013. The names of the voters will be corresponded to the paid up membership list and given a ballot to select three candidates from the six that are vying for a seat on the new board of directors.
PUBLICITY: Andria Hummel will be coordinating all future SLCT publicity so that each month the “Splash” will have an article that relates to SLCT endeavors such as a recommendation that Sandy made regarding the publicizing of scholarship/grant money donated by SLCT to each of Chandler’s four high schools.

LENDING OF SLCT EQUIPMENT: After some discussion it was agreed that this issue would be tabled for discussion at a future board meeting. There were too many variables to arrive at a definitive answer.
GRANTS TO SCHOOLS: Roger Edmonds will contact the schools that SLCT has not given a grant to as well as ask their drama department for entertainment and representation at future general membership meetings.

STORAGE: Sue brought up the topic of adding additional offsite storage at an approximate cost of $540 annually. This issue was tabled to see if more room could be had with the storage units that are already rented by SLCT. 

OLD BUSINESS: Make-up and sponges used by our make-up volunteer was discussed with the focus on hygiene.

NEW BUSINESS: The summer prospective directors would be invited to the next board meeting to discuss with the experienced directors the issues involved with their plans for a summer production.

Sandy needs help with her fall production.

The issue of the Cottonwood back stage curtains came under discussion.

Michael Carter - Secretary
